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 BETZ 
BETZ 41-J8 

ANTIMICROBIAL AGENT

INDUSTRIAL

 WARNING

CORROSIVE

 READ LABEL BEFORE USING

 GUARANTEE

CONTENTS:  Liquid                                                 
Wt.% 

5-Chloro-2-methyl-4-isothiazolin-3-one...........1.15%
2-Methyl-4-isothiazolin-3-one....................0.35%

REGISTRATION NO. 18838 
PEST PRODUCTS CONTROL ACT

NET WEIGHT AS MARKED ON CONTAINER

Betz Inc. 
3026 Solandt Road 
Kanata, Ontario 

K2K 2A5

PRECAUTIONS:  Corrosive.  Causes eye damage and skin burns.  May
cause allergic skin reaction.  May be harmful if inhaled.  May be
fatal if swallowed or absorbed thorough the skin. Do not get in
eyes, on skin, or clothing.  Wear goggles or face shield and
rubber gloves when handling.  Avoid breathing vapor or mist. 
Avoid contamination of food.  Do not take internally.  Wash
thoroughly after handling.

FIRST AID:  If swallowed, do not induce vomiting.  Drink promptly
a large quantity of milk, egg whites, gelatin solution or if
these are not available, drink large quantities of water.  Avoid
alcohol.  Call a physician immediately. If inhaled, remove
immediately to fresh air.  If not breathing, apply artificial
respiration.  If breathing is difficult, give oxygen.  Call a
physician. If on skin, wash thoroughly with soap and water. 
Remove and wash contaminated clothing before reuse. If in eyes,
flush with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes.  Call a



physician.

NOTE TO PHYSICIAN:  Probable mucosal damage may contraindicate
the use of gastric lavage.  Measures against circulatory shock,
respiratory depression and convulsions may be needed.

ECOLOGICAL:  This pesticide is toxic to fish and wildlife.  Do
not discharge into lakes, streams, ponds or public water unless
in accordance with local regulations.  Do not contaminate water
by cleaning of container and equipment or disposal of waste. 
Apply this pesticide only as specified on this label. Do not
reuse empty container.  Send drum to reconditioner, or destroy by
perforating or crushing and bury in a safe place.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE 

OIL FIELD INJECTION WATERS:  For the control of slime forming
bacteria and sulfate reducing bacteria in oil field waters, slug
treat with 67 to 332 parts per million BETZ 41-J8 depending on
the severity of contamination. 
INITIAL DOSE:  Add 166 to 332 parts per million BETZ 41-J8 (166
to 332 litres to 1000 cubic meters of water) at a point in the
system where it will be uniformly mixed.  Repeat treatment after
3 days or as needed until control is achieved. 
SUBSEQUENT DOSE:  Add 67 to 166 parts per million BETZ 41-J8(67
to 166 litres to 1000 cubic meters of water) every 7 days or as
needed to maintain control.

FOR INDUSTRIAL USE ONLY:  Technical advice regarding specific
site problems available from BETZ.

 KEEP CONTAINER TIGHTLY CLOSED - STORE IN A DRY PLACE

CORROSIVE LIQUID,NOS(CHLOROMETHYLISOTHIAZOLIN)UN 1760
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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